Salisbury Historical Society

July 18, 2023
5:30pm

We began with our annual barbecue open to the public.  Attendance was about 40, an excellent turnout.  Thanks to everyone who contributed food and beverages.
The barbecue was followed by a brief business meeting that began at 7, with 16 members in attendance.
Minutes from our June 20 meeting were approved as written. 

Treasurer’s Report
David Rapalyea reported we have $1059.12 in the checking account, with $300 due to be returned to NH Humanities on the Go for the speaker we didn’t have in June.  All bills are up to date.   The Scholarship Fund has not changed from last month.  
Trustee Report
At the end of the second quarter, June 30, our portfolio stands at $86,626.08.  We are recovering some of our losses of 2022 and earlier this year.  
Old Home Day 
Gail Henry passed around volunteer sign-up sheets for our various stations on Saturday, August 12.   She will bring a pop-up tent that morning.
The raffle was discussed, agreed to charge $1 for one ticket and $5 for 6.  Raffle items so far are gift cards to Crossroads and Barn Stores, a $200 wine-tasting at Black Bear Vineyards, a quilt donated by the Rapalyeas and a necklace donated by Rose Cravens.  Rose would like to start promoting this on our websites.  It was mentioned that we could approach the vendors and ask if they’d like to donate something.  Can’t hurt to try.

White Elephant Collection

Beginning this Saturday and each Saturday until Old Home Day, we will accept donations for the White Elephant table from 9-11am at the Meetinghouse.  

Agreed we may schedule a separate day to collect Christmas items prior to our first sale December 2.  Or we will pick up if someone is notified.
OPEN DISCUSSION
Two trustees’ terms are up this year and need to be addressed at our annual meeting in September.  An Executive Committee meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 15, at 5:30pm in the Meetinghouse to discuss that and other business.   
There was some discussion about accepting methods such as Venmo or Square for payment of memberships and merchandise.  Many of us know little to nothing about these things and we agreed to stick with a ‘Cash or Checks Only’ policy for now.
Dave Hostetler continues to investigate programs to get our members’ mailing list in a format where we can transfer it from computer to computer with ease.    

Next Meeting will be our Annual Meeting and Potluck Dinner on Tuesday, September 19, at 6pm.  A business meeting will follow at 7.
The meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.
Respectfully submitted,

     Gail Henry, Secretary
